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BUSINESS MEETING
Saturday, November 8, 2008
Silver Spring, MD
Minutes
Call to Order 
Susan McElrath called the Business Meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. Jennie Levine moved to accept the agenda, seconded by Danna Bell-Russel, the agenda was approved.
Approval of Spring Business Meeting Minutes

Danna Bell-Russel moved to accept the minutes as amended, seconded by Jennie Guilbaud, the members approved the minutes.
Chair’s Report

Chair Susan McElrath reported that MARAC has renewed the contract with Catherine Lamoureux. MARAC will be using an online resource, MemberClicks, for conference registration which we are planning to have in place for the Charleston meeting. The Membership Directory will continue to be distributed as a pdf while we explore the options available with MemberClicks. Members should contact officers if there are any concerns and comments. For the next election we will continue to use SurveyMonkey but in 2010 we will use MemberClicks. Susan is forming a Transition Team and Caucus chairs will keep members posted. 

Vice Chair’s Report

Vice Chair Jennie Levine welcomed members to Silver Spring. She reported that we have more than 375 attendees and thanked the Local Arrangements Committee, Program Committee, and Workshop coordinators. The next meeting will be in Charleston, West Virginia, April 16-18, 2009.  Our fall meeting will be held in Jersey City, New Jersey, Oct 29-31, 2009. The Local Arrangements Committee for New Jersey is set. The Program Committee met for first time at this meeting and is looking for ideas. Contact information is available on MARAC’s website. For the Spring 2010 meeting in Delaware, we are looking at Newark or Wilmington. The Fall 2010 meeting will be in Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. If you’d like to host a meeting in your hometown, and be on LAC we’d like to hear about it.
Mary Mannix, co-chair of LAC, welcomed attendees to Silver Spring. She thanked the musicians for performing at the reception last night. Currently our informal count is at 386 attendees. This is the largest number of attendees, excluding the joint OMAR/MARAC meeting. She thanked co-chair Karen Fishman and members of LAC.
Danna Bell-Russel, co-chair of PC, thanked all for attending. She thanked LAC for their support, co-chair Sharmila Bhatia, and committee members.

Jennie Levine thanked the PC co-chairs. She noted that at this meeting we had a session on student papers and will have a similar session in Charleston. 

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Jim Gerencser reported that for this past fiscal year MARAC finished in the black. We received $10,000 for the 35 for 35 campaign; however, we had a loss about $600 in investments. MemberClicks will increase our costs. The Finance Committee will be looking closely at the survey for services. Jim stated that we may be looking at an increase in dues and conference registrations. Members are welcome to send input and to please email Jim and/or Susan. 
Awards Announcements and Presentations

Ed Galvin, chair of the Outreach Committee, presented the following service awards:
Geof Huth for service as MARAC chair

John LeGloahec for service as past Treasurer

Barbara O’Brien for service as past Secretary

Ann Marie Przybyla for service as co-chair of the Chautauqua Program Committee
Pamela Cassidy Whitenack for service as co-chair of the Chautauqua Program Committee
Jon Schmitz for service as co-chair of the Chautauqua Local Arrangements Committee
Jim Tammaro for service as co-chair of the Chautauqua Local Arrangements Committee

Arian Ravanbakhsh for service as program editor
Mary Beth Corrigan announced the winners of the Arline Custer Award:
Book award to New York Rises by the New York City Municipal Archives
Article award to “The ‘Art and Mystery’ of Delaware’s Apprentice Indentures” by Randy L. Goss.

John Woods presented the C. Herbert Finch Award to the National Library of Medicine for “Profiles in Science: the Mary Lasker Papers.”
Susan McElrath announced the Scholarship awards:
Marsha Trimble MARAC Meeting Scholarship:

Peter Asch

Tammy Kiter

MARAC Meeting Travel Assistance Awards:

Barbara Ryan

Steve Bookman

Lynn Durgin

Holly Halmo

MARAC Workshop Scholarship:
Cynthia Tobar

Jeremy Gardner

Old Business

None
New Business

None
Invitation to the Spring 2009 Conference in Charleston, WV
Debra Basham, co-chair of the Local Arrangements Committee for Charleston, West Virginia, gave a presentation on Charleston. 
Announcements and Adjournment


One of the vendors has items to give away.

The meeting adjourned at 9:23 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharmila Bhatia

Secretary
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